
Madam Chair and members of the  Judiciary Committee


I oppose Senate Bill No 2307. I have read through the bill several times and find it 
purposely vague, allowing for a wide interpretation of what explicit sexual material is 
and who interprets it. This bill also opens the door to enforcement and fines beyond 
public schools and libraries.


Bill1205 was passed in the 2023 legislative session which put into law the Miller Test 
which is used  by libraries to determine what is age-appropriate materials for children.


I am a frequent user of the Morton Mandan Library. I trust our librarians and parents to 
determine what is appropriate material for their children.


Tom Marple

1612 7th St. NW

Mandan, ND 58554



